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COMMONWEALTH OF KENTUCKY

STATE FISCAL NOTE STATEMENT

	GENERAL ASSEMBLY
	LEGISLATIVE RESEARCH COMMISSION

	2011 REGULAR SESSION
	


MEASURE
	(x ) 2011 BR No.
	 0308
	
	( x)
	HB 
	Bill No.
	153


	( ) Resolution No.
	
	
	( ) Amendment No.
	


	SUBJECT/TITLE
	An Act relating to child care.


	SPONSOR
	Representative Marvin Henley


NOTE SUMMARY
	Fiscal Analysis:
	
	
	Impact
	
	X
	No Impact
	
	Indeterminable Impact

	Level(s) of Impact:
	
	
	State
	
	
	Local
	
	Federal


	Budget Unit(s) Impact
	


	Fund(s) Impact:
	
	
	General
	
	
	Road
	
	Federal

	
	
	Restricted Agency (Type)
	
	(Other)


FISCAL SUMMARY_______________________________________________________________

	Fiscal Estimates
	
	2010-2011
	2011-2012
	Future Annual

Rate of Change

	Revenues          Increase
                             (Decrease)


	
	
	
	

	Expenditures     Increase
                            (Decrease)

   
	
	
	
	

	Net Effect        Positive
                            (Negative)
	
	No impact
	No impact
	


MEASURE'S PURPOSE:  HB 153 requires child-care centers and family child-care homes to operate a system of video monitoring that records the actions of individuals in all areas of the centers or homes during operating hours.
PROVISION/MECHANICS:  HB 153 amends KRS 199.896 to require child-care centers and family child-care homes to operate a system of video monitoring that records the actions of individuals in all areas of the centers or homes during operating hours.
FISCAL EXPLANATION:  This legislation, as currently written, would not impact the state. Although this legislation has no state fiscal impact, the Cabinet for Health and Family Services (CHFS) states that the fiscal impact to child care centers would be significant.  Adding video cameras could cost at least $455 per camera, plus recording equipment, which could be more expensive that some centers could afford.  If the goal is to prevent harm/abuse, there could be in increase in staffing costs for the centers to provide sufficient monitoring.  Hiring staff at the current minimum wage, plus minimum benefits, costs an additional estimated $16,300 per employee.  DCBS could not pick up the cost of the additional staff without reducing payments in other areas of child care.
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